

Leighton House

# **Family Newsletter**

March 2018

2 Cheeseman Road Inner Kaiti Gisborne 4010

Phone: 06 867 7697 Fax: 06 868 6352

e-mail: oc@leightonhouse.co. nz

Web: www.leightonhouse. co.nz

#### In this issue:

- A message from Walter and Teresa
- A time of renewal
- Questions we are sometimes asked
- A big "Thank You
- The Best Friends approach to care
- Podiatry service strongly recommended
- Concerns and complaints: When things don't go according to plan
- The importance of Flu vaccination

#### A message from Walter and Teresa

HAPPY NEW YEAR for 2018 from all the team at Leighton House. We hope you all enjoyed the festive season catching up with family and friends and creating truly magical moments and memories.

With the warmer season we have been enjoying more outdoor activities together.

As part of this we have introduced walks to local parks and beaches which are easily assessable and taking activities outside in our beautiful grounds.

Residents have really enjoyed this.

We very much appreciated receiving this lovely message from family about our new 'outdoor focus': Dad thoroughly enjoyed the garden exercises and guiz today!

He said it was a lot of extra work for the staff doing all the moving and stuff.

He enjoyed the morning outside and thought the time went fast! It was 11.30 before he knew it. Anyway a big thank you! Please pass on to the staff.

We held our annual Christmas family and volunteers gatherings towards the end of last year. As always we had a great turnout and the afternoon was much enjoyed by all. Santa made a special stop ... in his gumboots which sent giggles throughout the home.

December was a busy time for us with lots of community groups coming in to entertain us. It is wonderful to know that we are all still part of the warm and



vibrant community we have here in Gisborne, and to welcome visiting groups into our lovely home to share their talents with us.

We welcome a few new staff members to our team. We have had three new Registered Nurses join us over the past month or two: Caselyn, Charlotte and Shadna. They are an asset to the team and come with a wealth of knowledge.

We also welcome a new Diversional Therapist to the Activity Team, Misty Grace. Misty started back in December so most of you have already met her. She is full of fun, energy and new ideas so keep an eye out for new and exciting activities on our calendar.

We would also like to congratulate those staff who have recently completed their National Certificate in Health and Wellbeing Level 3 and Diversional Therapy qualification.

We wish all residents, families and staff a truly wonderful 2018.

#### **IMPORTANT REMINDER**

Please ensure that all items of value, especially hearing aids, dentures, glasses and jewellery, are fully insured. Unfortunately we do not take responsibility for loss or damage which may occur.

We advise against the purchase of delicate or woollen items which may be damaged during the laundry process.



### **Leighton House Family Newsletter**

#### A time of renewal

I have been enjoying coming to Leighton regularly and talking recently with new staff about our Vision and Values. This is an important opportunity to make a personal connection with each person who has chosen to work for us, and gain an understanding of the very special qualities which have drawn them to the work we do. Home and family are values which consistently shine through, and which we all share. Our Vision and Values links closely with our flagship 'Best Friends Approach to Care' course. This encourages all those who work for us to draw on their personal experiences of close and loving relationships in their approach to care.

We are in the process of renewing our Vision and Values at present to ensure

#### **Andrew Sheard**

that they are current and fit with the needs of residents, families and staff in a rapidly changing world. Input from the staff team has been sought to include everyone in this important process.

You may have noticed a change of uniforms over the past few months. Our staff are now able to choose between a range of different colour tops. This has been done to minimise the institutional associations of a 'uniform' and encourage people to express their individual preferences and personalities at work. On a personal note, this year will be a special one for my family with the expected arrival of a new baby in March, so for us this is a time of

preparation, anticipation and renewal.



Residents enjoy a quiz with morning tea out in the garden



Christmas family gathering: Faoa and Valayo enjoying the afternoon with family and Chiquita the dog

Mike & Tristan Hallrite

#### **Questions we are sometimes asked**

Recently, residents and families have been interested in the introduction of Home Assistant/Housekeepers to help with the cleaning and laundry. We are still in the process of 'bedding in' this new system, but are confident that it will have the intended effect of freeing up our experienced caregivers to devote more time and energy to resident care. We are working closely with our staff team to monitor and refine duty lists as we move forward through the change process.

In the hot summer months, many families request air conditioning in our homes. However, there are disadvantages to this. The tendency

would then be to close doors and windows, which is not our preference in summer time. It would be difficult to set the temperature to suit everyone's needs, as each person experiences temperature differently. Older people tend to feel cold more than heat, especially those who are relatively sedentary. We prefer to encourage those who prefer to be cooler to sit in a breeze by a window or door or outside in the shade. Staff are reminded to dress residents appropriately and encourage them to drink plenty on hot days.

#### A big "Thank You"

A special thank to Mike and his wife from "Hallrite's Plumbing and Gas Fitting". They both came in on Christmas day and spent the morning with our residents, chatting and then giving each person a gift. The residents appreciated the gesture so much. A big thank you Mike and Tristan for your time and giving back to our community.

#### The Best Friends approach to care

You may have heard us mention the Best Friends Approach to Care, our flagship programme that underpins our vision and values. Every member of our team participates in the course soon after joining us.

During the course we talk about our own best friends. Each member of the group is invited to share what their best friend offers them or what special quality he or she has. People share the things they most treasure about the special people in their lives, such as: she is always there for me ... he accepts me no matter what ... I can talk with her about anything ... he knows much about me and sometimes knows

what I need without me having to ask ... she forgives my mistakes ... he makes me laugh.

We then go on to talk together about how we can be like a very best friend to our residents. To do this we are totally accepting of our residents, being there for them no matter what. The German root of the word friendship means 'place of high safety'. We feel very safe, warm and loved when with a wonderful friend.

The friendship of our residents is a reciprocal gift which brings joy, understanding and acceptance to our relationships with one another here in our home.



Leighton House is known for our delicious home-cooked food

#### **Podiatry service strongly recommended**

Caring for our residents' feet is more specialised than you may first think. The risks of infection and pain caused by incorrect technique and the importance of assessment by a professional are important issues to consider in relation to the feet of our residents.

For this reason our facilities have accessed specialised podiatry services to assist staff to care for residents' feet.

There are many benefits to making use of a specialist podiatry service. The following services are provided:

- General toenail care
- Treatment of painful or problem toes
- Removal of corns or calluses
- Overall assessment of foot health, especially with regard to

circulation and nerve function

 Specialised care of 'at risk' feet, e.g. diabetic care.

This specialised care is arranged for residents, and the account passed on to the resident (with the exception of diabetic foot care). Generally podiatrists see our residents every six to eight weeks. We believe that this is well worth the extra fee, as many elderly people suffer from painful or problematic feet.

If you choose not to make use of this service, we cannot take responsibility for cutting residents' toenails. This will need to be organised by the family, and we will request that a disclaimer is signed and kept on the resident's file to that effect.

Please discuss this with the registered nurse if this is the case.



"Savvy Ladies" came to entertain us with Christmas carols in December

#### Leighton House has a Facebook page!

We warmly welcome visits, "likes," questions and ideas from the families and friends of our residents.

Find us by Googling: Leighton House Rest Home Facebook



## Concerns and complaints: When things don't go according to plan

As we strive each day to provide the very best possible care to our residents, it can sometimes be hard to identify where changes are required to improve upon the service that we provide.

We would like to say a special thank you to each and every one of you for providing us with feedback, either positive or negative. We really appreciate your honesty and the time it takes to let us know when things have not gone quite the way you would wish. Your concerns and complaints provide the opportunity for us to pass on this feedback to our staff and take corrective action when needed, as part of our ongoing quality improvement programme.

Please remember that our door is always open. You are welcome to pop in for a cup of tea and a chat.

Suggestions to improve our service are always welcome, either verbally or in writing. If you wish to make a complaint about something you are unhappy with, a Complaint Form should be used. The completed form can be given to any staff member, or put in our suggestions/complaints box.

Please ensure that any verbal complaint is made directly to either Walter or Teresa. If they are not available then the complaint should be made in writing on a complaint form to ensure that it goes through the correct investigation and resolution process.

Advocacy Services (0800 555 050) is available to assist you if required.

We always welcome your ideas and concerns, and your loved one will never be disadvantaged by anything you may share with us.



Jean Webster receiving a gift from Santa

# NZ QUE CONTINUE Manual Continue Continue Manual Continue Continue Sanda Farance Continue Sanda Far

We congratulate Sandra Glassford on completing her Level 4 Diversional Therapy qualification.

#### Flu vaccination

As the evenings grow cooler we ask you to begin thinking about the annual influenza vaccination which is offered free of charge to all residents.

We strongly advise EPOAs to take advantage of this to protect their loved one from the serious effects of the dangerous strains of influenza which are prevalent every winter. There is a very clear correlation between those residents who struggle with persistent ill health over winter, and those who did not have the flu vaccine.

Please choose to vaccinate this winter, and help your loved one stay well!

<u>Second Point of Contact:</u> Sometimes, for a variety of reasons, there may be a need for a second point of contact to discuss an issue with. Vicky Jones, our Operations Management Leader, is available Monday-Friday 8 a.m. to 4.30 p.m. to discuss any issues of concern. (03) 385 1286 x 8 or vicky@dementiacarenz.co.nz

<u>Admissions and Funding Navigator:</u> Deidre Hickey, our Admissions and Funding Navigator, is available to help you through the unfamiliar and sometimes confusing admission and subsidy application process. Deidre can be contacted at deidre@dementiacarenz.co.nz.